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To: Mayor & Members of Council 

From:  Brianna Coughlin, Division Leader – Civic Affairs 

Date:  July 23, 2021 

Subject: Request for Support for Manufacturer’s Limited Liquor Sales Licence – 
Belle River Brewhouse 

Recommendation 

Support the application of Belle River Brewhouse Inc. for a Manufacturer’s Limited 
Liquor Sales Licence by the Alcohol and Gaming Commission of Ontario (AGCO).   

Background  

The owners of Belle River Brewhouse, located at 499 Notre Dame Street, have 
requested a resolution of support from Lakeshore Council in order to receive a 
Manufacturer’s Limited Liquor Sales Licence. This licence is also commonly known as a 
“By the Glass” licence.   

The Belle River Brewhouse cannot open its doors to the public for the sale of its 
products until the AGCO has approved the By the Glass licence. The owners have also 
applied for a temporary outdoor patio, which will not require a separate liquor licence 
approval as per By-law 30-2021. 

Comments 

Building Services was consulted and advised that there were no objections to the 
application.  

The Lakeshore Fire Department was consulted and advised that there were no 
concerns relating to the application, pending a final inspection to determine load 
occupancy for the building interior and temporary patio.  

Financial Impacts 

There is no financial impact to the Municipality of Lakeshore by way of supporting the 
application to the AGCO.  
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Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Request for Support for Manufacturer's Limited Liquor Sales 

Licence - Belle River Brewhouse.docx 

Attachments:  

Final Approval Date: Aug 5, 2021 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Kristen Newman 

Rosanna Pellerito 

Truper McBride 


